

The Chairman and CEO

Mr. Secretary General, His Excellency Antonio Guterres Secretary General of the United Nations United Nations Headquarters New-York, NY 10017

Paris, the 0 8 OCT. 2021

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

This year 2021 marks the 20th anniversary of EDF membership to the UN Global Compact. Since August 2001, EDF has been a strong supporter of the UN Global Compact and puts the ten UN Global Compact principles at the core of its mission. Once again, I want to renew my personal support for this important initiative.

After 20 years of engagement, the Communication on Progress (COP) remains a necessary tool to evaluate our achievements and progress both internally and externally. The EDF Group has been reporting at the "Advance level" since 2012 and is committed to reaching this level of excellence in the future.

Moreover, EDF is pursuing its goal to become an increasingly sustainable business notably through its purpose adopted in May 2020 and now part of the articles of association of the Company "To build a net zero energy future with electricity and innovative solutions and services, to help save the planet and drive wellbeing and economic development". This purpose reiterates the UN Global Compact principles and the UN Sustainable Development Goals through our 16 CSR commitments organized around 4 issues: Carbon neutrality & Climate, Planet resources preservation, Wellbeing & Solidarity and Responsible development. Our commitments and requirements in terms of human rights and fundamental freedoms, Health and safety and Environment and Business ethic, are now summarized in one single document making them more visible to our stakeholders and fostering their implementation within the Group and with all our business partners.

Sincerely yours.

Jean-Bernard Lévy